



## **LMLL MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES**

**MAY 28, 2025** -In Person- The Duke- Strathroy.

---

**7:00 pm Call to Order/Quorum** – Liz

**Welcome:** Attendance and Introductions, if any.

Absent- East Lampton and St Mary's.

**Motion to approve previous meeting minutes:**

Moved by: Aylmer

Second By: Strathroy

**OMHA Report:** Dean

- There will be some restructuring of the OMHA committees, more to come.
- You can now AP for more than one team as long as they fall in line (B, A, AAA).

**Treasurer Report:** Wade

**Year End Report**

- It was a break-even year, which is what we aim for.
- Lambton Shores owes league fees for 2024/2025

Moved by: Aylmer

Second By: Strathroy

**Scheduling: Christine**

## U9 Tournament Follow Up

- The tournament went well and has received a lot of great feedback.
- Medals were given out to all champions and finalists.
- Skate towels and Dog Tags were given to every player.
- Not confirmed yet, but looking to have this tournament again April 10-12, 2026

**Statistician Report: Mark**

- Absent, more to come at next meeting about season structure.

**Election of New Executives:**

(A) President: Nominated- Liz Page

(B) Vice President U7-U9 Programming: Nominated- Pat McLean

(C) Vice President of Operations: Nominated- Devon Brown

(D) Scheduler: Nominated- Christine Boersma

(E) Statistician: Nominated-Mark Millar

(F) Treasurer: Nominated- Wade Schaffer

**New Business:**

## Allstar Game

- There was some great feedback, also some lessons learned. North Middlesex will look to have another Allstar game in 2025/2026.
- The board was super grateful for all the hard work that went into this event.

## Balancing Teams

- Lambeth VP is proposing tiering LMLL in the U9 and U11 divisions. Lambeth VP will be in attendance to provide his ideas at the next meeting.

## Season Structure- Feedback

- Will discuss more next meeting.

## **Rule 10**

- Reps need to ensure they are letting their organizations and coaches about the removal of Rule 10.

## **Season Dates- Team Blackouts**

- More to come, for when the scheduler would like to have arena blackout dates.

## **Tournaments**

- No discussion needed at this time.

## **U7/U9 Pathways**

- Looking to form a committee with the on going issues/concerns with these age groups.
- Please reach out to your organizations to see if there is any interest in being on this committee.
- Will look to use electronic game sheets for this age group.

## **Possible Rule adjustments**

- Discussion around changing how we determine tie-breakers.
- There will be more discussion at the next meeting.

## **Additions to the Agenda:**

## **Adjournment: 8:27 pm**

Moved By: Aylmer      Second By: Lambton Shores